
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.18 FOR REPLY AT 
THE MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 3rd 
APRIL 2023. 
 

Q.1  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the name and number of land owners 

applying to the city council for an exemption to the Residential Zoned Land Tax and 
the reasons provided for such applications. 

 
Q.2  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the housing file of (details supplied)  

 
Q.3  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive, if footpath repair can be undertaken in (details supplied). 

The road was left out of recent repair works, even though the paths are in a dreadful 
state, with many trip hazards along the way.  
 

Q.4 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will invest in refurbishment upgrade and management 

of Rectory Park and All Saints Park in Raheny and consider the following upgrades. 
 

 Replacement refurbishment of gates 

 Replacement of railings with a low wall improving access 

 Improved paths within parks 

 Provision of Benches 

 Provision of bins 
 

Q.5  COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive when will the lights will be restored to the bridge at 

Ballsbridge as promised in July 2019. 
 

Q.6 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE  
To ask the Chief Executive how many homes the City Council are seeking to purchase 
from landlords in the central area due to the eviction ban being removed in June 2023. 

 
Q.7  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many family’s reported to homeless services in 

February 2023. 
 

Q.8  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
To ask the Chief Executive if the City Council would consider solar panels for (details 
supplied) 
 

Q.9 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the opening date to the swimming pool at 

(details supplied) 
 
Q.10  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report detailing the monies spent and / or actions 

taken by DCC in 2022 and 2021 on carbon offsetting. The report to include details of 
any DCC specific policy on carbon offsetting both in regard to the DCC organisation 
itself and in regard to companies DCC purchases services and / or products from 
please ?  
 



Q.11 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to organise the inspection ( and repair / reinstatement if 

necessary) as a matter of urgency the street light pole opposite Spar Shop 44, 
Philipsburgh Ave, Fairview please. There may not be a number yet on light pole as it 
was recently installed (previous one knocked over by truck). There are reports of an 
accident adjacent and the street pole is being reported to be in a dangerous condition.  
 

Q.12  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make a provision for road signs to be assigned in (details 

supplied) 
 
Q.13  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update and timeline on the rollout of city-wide water 

foundations and a list of the future locations on the North side. To further ask if any will 
be placed in the Cabra/Glasnevin area 

 
Q.14  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive to inspect issues on Ribh Road and McAuley Park. 

Footpaths in the area are in extremely poor condition, (details supplied) can repairs 
for this area be scheduled?  

 

Q.15  COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN-JONES 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look into an issue with illegal parking for the DART at 

Harmonstown Road. Can parking enforcement be asked to monitor this area as 
wheelchair users and elderly people are impeded by people parking on footpaths. 

 
Q.16 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make provision for door and window replacement for this 

tenant (details supplied) 
 
Q.17  COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a comprehensive up-to-date report on the plans to 

remove the illegal dump located in Belcamp Gardens, Dublin 17. 
 
Q.18 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the status of the social housing application 

made by (details supplied) 
 
Q.19 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report regarding the acquisition of houses 

and other buildings used for accommodation that DCC acquired or were involved in 
acquiring for approved housing bodies, homeless charities and Dublin City Council’s 
Housing Department. This report to include what criteria was applied in assessing 
these premises for acquisition, the cost of each premises/house acquired, all 
dilapidation and survey reports on such properties prior to acquisitions.  Also, what 
value for money methods were used in acquisitions? And how did the properties come 
to the notice of DCC and the homeless executive`? Further, what criteria is used by 
DCC to determine Part V planning on certain properties that Dublin City Council and 
the homeless executive had a hand in acquiring by way of financial commitment.  

 
Q.20 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive indicate when the position of CEO will be advertised on 

jobs.ie. It is imperative given that the present CEO Mr Owen Keegan, will be retiring in 
September. The process of acquiring a new CEO should commence forthwith bearing 
in mind the upcoming Local Elections in 2024.  It is no longer appropriate that public 



representatives, the staff of Dublin city council and indeed the general public be kept 
in the dark regarding this most important position for the city and its future.  

 
Q.21 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full and comprehensive report with regards debts 

in emergency homeless accommodation and other such services that are supported 
by DCC. These also to include debts of individual tenants who have a lease in our 
main housing stock, flats, houses and apartments.  With many debts occurring in 
homeless settings it would appear that there is no set criteria in the manner in which 
these sensitive issues are dealt with.  Recently a tragic death occurred in the DePaul 
run homeless hostel at Peters Place Whitefriar Street.  It would appear that this matter 
and this tragedy was dealt with in a most insensitive manner.  Further, how many 
deaths have occurred in homeless services due to drug overdoses? Also, how many 
deaths have occurred in homeless services through natural causes? And how many 
deaths have occurred by those individuals who through tragic circumstances, took their 
own lives? Finally, what services are in place to prevent suicide among the population 
of homeless individuals and indeed individuals who are suffering from addiction who 
are service users of our facilities or facilities associated with DCC services.  How many 
people are qualified within homeless services to deal with such issues? 
 

Q.22  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to initiate a full audit of the cycle lanes, temporary and 

permanent and the build outs that took place in the local authority area over the past 
three years. This audit to include objections raised to such infrastructure, health and 
safety audits of such infrastructure, reported accidents on such infrastructure.  Also 
including accidents regarding pedestrians and cyclists, cyclists on their own, and motor 
vehicles. What criteria is used to deem these new infrastructures successful.  Also, 
how many legal claims are before the courts as a result of such accidents regarding 
this new infrastructure?  

 
Q.23 LORD MAYOR CAROLINE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive can the historic Water Fountain at the junction of Dawson 

Street and Stephen’s Green, the Lady Grattan Drinking Fountain be brought back into 
service as a water refill station? This would show we are serious about reducing plastic 
waste and litter by offering a refill station to our locals and visitors.  
 

Q.24  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for  new windows and doors for tenant at (details 

supplied) . Can you explain why there has been no action on this so far despite 
numerous requests please? 

  
Q.25  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange an inspection of the footpaths in Griffith Downs 

where there are several parts which have lifted, possibly due to tree roots. There is a 
particularly bad one at 46/47 Griffith Downs beside the streetlight which has caused 
several people to trip at this location 

 
Q.26  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the upgrade proposals for the Jamestown 

Roundabout in Finglas East. 
 
Q.27  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if contact can be made with the Minister for Housing in 

order to facilitate Tenant in Situ purchases for DCC housing applicants who are 
residing in other Local Authorities areas and are currently subject to Eviction Notices.   



 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive to detail the rent collection and arrears recovery position at 

year end 2022, to include details of rent receipts and collection rate based on 2022 
total rent charge. Also, to ask the Chief Executive to indicate the key targets for 2023, 
the monitoring process and details of the proactive management of rent collection and 
arrears recovery processes in place. 

 
Q.29  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL WATTERS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make changes to Dublin City Council’s Citizen Hub 

website, by adding a new tab that would allow for the reporting of Invasive Species, 
such as Winter Heliotrope and Japanese Knotwood, with the option of map location, 
nearby landmark and uploading photo. 
 

Q.30  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL WATTERS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to consider a pilot scheme for Street Art walls in South  
 West Inner City, similar to the scheme introduced by Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County 

Council - the Anseo street art project that allows for the painting of street art on walls 
in commercial areas. 

 
Q.31  COUNCILLOR NAIL RING 

To ask the Chief Executive to detail the number of applications for ESG and Medical 
priorities received in 2020, 2021 and 2022. Also, to indicate the number and 
percentage of priorities which were awarded under each category and to also indicate 
what percentage of overall applicants are in each of the two categories. 

 
Q.32 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive to comment on the main findings of the National Oversight 

and Audit Commission, Local Authority Performance Indicator Report 2022 under its 
main performance indicators where such indicators related to Climate Change and to 
further ask the Chief Executive to confirm whether, or not, the report 
specifically classifies Climate Change as a separate performance indicator. 

 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive that in noting the housing delivery targets set by D.H.L.G.H. 

along with DCC's projected delivery targets also indicates that a further 4,000 
Affordable Purchase and Cost Rental are targeted, can the Chief Executive detail what 
qualification criteria will be required for each of the models and to further ask how the 
purchase price and rental amounts will be determined for each scheme. 

 
Q.34 COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a breakdown of all steps from initial enquiry to final 

purchase of a tenant in situ scheme, what DCC departments are involved and how has 
this changed over the past few years. Has the government issued new guidelines in 
the last six months that have impacted the scheme and if he will make a statement on 
the matter. 

 
Q.35  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the Choice Based lettings applications can be changed 

to an online application as a lot of people do not have access to a printer. 
 
Q.36  COUNCILLOR MAIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that in relation to Members of the Inchicore Regeneration 
 Consultative Forum have worked collaboratively and positively with the integrated 



 Design team to deliver the exciting Emmet Rd Development project. Can the Chief 
Executive explain the process ahead given his recent decision to terminate the contract 
with that design team? 

 
Q.37  COUNCILLOR MAIRE DEVINE 
 The greening strategy for our city is crucial to the quality of life for citizens. To ask the 

Chief Executive if the NTA/Bus Connects are blocking the council’s greening projects 
at Cork St and elsewhere throughout the city and why these crucial wellbeing projects 
cannot go ahead on time and as planned? 
 

Q.38  COUNCILLOR MAIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive what is now planned by the Council following a serious 

breach of contract and fine imposed for (details supplied)  
 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR MAIRE DEVINE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that a comprehensive assessment and expert advice be 

sought in order to ensure the entrance door at (details supplied) be rendered robustly 
secure and prevent the ongoing use of the interior public spaces being abused by non-
residents? 

 
Q.40 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if homeless HAP can be extended to those with eviction 

notices 3 months prior to their eviction date as opposed to 1 month now as recipients 
on Normal HAP are finding it very difficult to find a property within their price range.  

 
Q.41 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if an arrangement can be made with Finglas County Council 

regarding Tenant-in-Situ so that people on the DCC housing list living in Finglas can 
avail of this scheme so they are not made homeless. 

 

Q.42  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many horses were seized and euthanized from 2013-

2022. 
 
Q.43 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 

To ask the Chief Executive if he will list the sports centres that Dublin City Council has 
made available to the Government to accommodate Ukrainian and other refugees and 
if he has identified alternative facilities for those community groups who were using 
them. 

 
Q.44 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he has made representation to the Government recently 

regarding the inequitable application of the Local Property Tax to Dublin City Council 
and, if so, has he received any indication of a Government change of heart for the 
future application of the Tax? 

 
Q.45 COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will write to the Taoiseach asking him to expedite the 

enactment of the legislation that will enable Dublin City Council to use CCTV in Court 
proceedings to prosecute those charged with littering and dumping on the city’s streets 
and the public realm. 

 
 
 
 



Q.46  COUNCILLOR JOE COSTELLO 
 To ask the Chief Executive if any discussions have taken place between the City 

Council and the National Transport Authority (NTA) with a view to introducing 
Congestion Charges in the city centre similar to those operating in London. 

 
Q.47  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive the following: acknowledging that the tenant in situ scheme 

is useful in protecting families from homelessness, does DCC have any plans to 
increase the number of purchases under the tenant in situ scheme? 

 
Q.48  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline in tabular format how many people were directly 

employed by DCC in the years 2008 through to 2023 in each department and how 
many job vacancies are there within DCC? 

 
Q.49  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive what is the average length of time to process the following 

housing applications; application to go on DCC housing list, application for ESG & 
application for medical priority? 

 
Q.50  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to supply the Councillor with the most recent quarterly 

breakdown of how many applicants are waiting on social housing, on the transfer list, 
length of time on list, family size, bedroom need etc. for each area? 

 
Q.51 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to the constant parking on the recently resurfaced 

footpath at location as per (details supplied) and say what measures, if any, he is 
considering putting in place to discourage same. 

 
Q.52  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to the footpath at (details supplied), which is a 

danger to vulnerable pedestrians, one of whom recently nearly fell down on his face; 
this matter has been reported by me on previous occasions. 
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to the request from (details supplied) and respond. 
 
Q.54  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CEITINN 

To ask the Chief Executive if he has considered public realm improvements for Aston 
Quay; the details of any such considerations and related projects; and if he will make 
a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.55 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CEITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive, further to Question 107 answered on 7 November 2022, 

for an update on an alternative location to replace Markievicz Leisure Centre; when a 
presentation will be made to the South East Area Committee; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter. 

 
Q.56  COUNCILLOR DANIEL CEITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to identify the playgrounds which will be upgraded under 

the 3 Year Playground Upgrading Programme in each year of the programme by 
district. 
 
 



 
Q.57 COUNCILLOR DANIEL CEITINN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for LED Public Lighting to be installed in the 

following locations: Gloucester Street, City Quay, Dowling’s Court, Peter’s Court and 
Lombard Court. 
 

Q.58  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive undertake a review of the paid parking permit policy for 

Whitworth, Claude, Wigan and David Roads;  
 re-consider the number of permits per household and the allocation of 

Whithworth Road permits to some roads and not others;  

 investigate the non-enforcement of illegal parking on these roads and if he will 
make a statement on the matter 

 
Q.59  COUNCILLOR DECLAN MEENAGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to have a pedestrian crossing installed between the junction 

of Drumcondra Road and Botanic Avenue, outside Fagan's pub. 
 

Q.60  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to carry out a full review of the pyrite situation at (details 

supplied) 
 

 Can an inspector call out to see the damage to the property  

 Can an independent report be carried out and published as to the status of the 
pyrite and structural damage of the dwelling. 
 

Q.61 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the cleaning up of the shrubbery at (details 

supplied) 
 

Q.62  COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY  
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on the allocation of the site at (details 

supplied) 
 

Q.63 COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for an engineer’s report on the sunken 

carriageway at (details supplied). This pavement has sunk and has been repaired on 
several occasions over the past 3 years. 
 

Q.64  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm with Parks Department that the Bluebell Park 

will not be used by sports clubs for practice or matches. 
 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to direct  the Traffic Department to investigate the provision 

of a self-service bike rental system for Chapelizod Village. 
 
Q.66 COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 

To ask the Chief Executive to review the decision of the Parks Department concerning 
installing bicycle parking at Benbulbin Green in Drimnagh. I have asked the  Traffic 
Department to explore a location there but Traffic was told Parks would not give their 
go ahead on the green. 

 
 



 
Q.67  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many water fountains are planned for North Dublin 

and the locations of those in the Cabra/Glasnevin area, along with a timeline for 
installation? 

 
Q.68  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a breakdown of the spend of the 50k which was provided 

as part of the 'Safe Cities for women and girls UN programme'? DCC was allocated 
50k a few years ago, 10k was spent on a report, how was the rest of the 40k used to 
implement the program? 

 
Q.69  COUNCILLOR DARCY LONERGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive what steps have been taken to implement the 'HER city' 

goals? DCC is listed as a partner for this UN-program to involve teenage girls in Urban 
Design. 

 
Q.70 COUNCILLOR EIMEAR MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm when will Henrietta House be retrofitted and 

insulated to remove damp from the homes there? 
 
Q.71 COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm when will construction commence of affordable 

housing on Bannow Road, Cabra, Dublin 7 and how many affordable homes will be 
built? 

 
Q.72  COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide an update on plans to address the problems on 

Richmond Road. There is no cycle path, and cars frequently mount the footpath. There 
is barely enough room for 2 cars. 

 
Q.73 COUNCILLOR EIMER MCCORMACK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm when will the heating be fixed, the hall and front 

door be replaced at (details supplied) 
 
Q.74  COUNCILLOR SOPHIE NICOULLAUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to investigate and reach a solution for an alternative method  
 of waste bulk item collection at Davitt House. The dumping of large items outside Davitt 

House is a regular occurrence. Residents of the two complexes pay Dublin City Council 
for removal of large bulk items. However, the current arrangement is that these must 
be left outside of Davitt House for collection by DCC. This then attracts illegal fly tipping 
by others which has become unsightly in the past. The Drimnagh Residents 
Community Group and Tidy Drimnagh are working together to maintain cleaner 
streetscapes. The residents of Davitt House pay for this Bulk Disposal service and the 
onus should be on Dublin City Council to provide an alternative method of collection. 

 
Q.75 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUÍRI 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the local athletics club can use the sports changing 

facilities in Fairview Park; can the CEO please confirm if they are available and who 
the club should contact in relation to access? 
 

Q.76 COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUÍRI 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm if bike storage boxes are permitted in residential 

front gardens located within (a) Z1 zoned areas and (b) Z2 zoned areas? If not, will the 
CEO commit to bringing forward a Variation to correct this anomaly? 



Q.77  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUÍRI 
 To ask the Chief Executive to organise for the installation of double-yellow lines on 

Kincora Road at the junction with Vernon Avenue (west side of the junction, southern 
side of the road) to ease congestion & visibility issues at this location; note there are 
already double-yellow lines on the northern side 

 
Q.78  COUNCILLOR NAOISE Ó MUÍRI 
 To ask the Chief Executive to organise for the litter prevention officer to pay a visit to 

(details supplied1) to remind them of their litter disposal responsibilities. I am told that 
staff at this location have been instructed that they cannot smoke on campus - as a 
result, they are smoking at the entrance to (details supplied2) and leaving cigarette 
butts on the ground afterwards 

 
Q.79  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on progress being made to more effectively 

manage on-street commercial waste in the city centre in particular 1) address torn 
waste food bags and 2) reduce the time on street of other waste. 

 
Q.80 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on collaboration and progress being made to 

install traffic violations (driving in bus lane and breaking red light offenders in particular) 
detection cameras on our traffic light system? This smart technology led approach has 
the capacity to make our streets and roads safer and free up Gardaí time and 
resources. 

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the rational for selecting the road route out of the  
 Clonshaugh Industrial Estate on to the Clonshaugh Road as now included in the 

current Dublin City Development Plan? 
 
Q.82 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate the number and location of all 4 and 5 bed 

housing units currently in our housing pipeline? 
 
Q.83  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm that he is examining the potential for a precinct 

improvement scheme for (details supplied) and what such a programme would entail 
and the timeframe for undertaking such an initiative; and if he will make a statement 
on the matter.  
 

Q.84  COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive whether a review of the initial plans drawn up by the City 

Architect’s Department for the possible redevelopment of (details supplied) has been 
completed; what are the findings of said review, how many homes are being proposed 
for construction; the likely breakdown of one, two and three bedroom units; the 
indicative timeframe for the preparation and initiation of a Part 8 planning application; 
and if he will make a statement on the matter.  

 
Q.85 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the recent workshop to consider 

(details supplied); the actions arising from such a workshop; the indicative timeframe 
for the scheme to be brought before the full Council for approval; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter.  

 
Q.86 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 



 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report into the need for traffic calming 
measures being installed along (details supplied), following yet another road traffic 
accident along the street last Saturday, with two other accidents occurring in the two 
previous weeks; the situation is getting worse and householders want the Council to 
come up with traffic calming measures to alleviate the risk of future accidents as the 
existing situation is posing a huge danger to the local residents and pedestrians using 
the street; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 

 
Q.87 COUNCILLOR CAROLYN MOORE 
 To ask the Chief Executive does the Planning Department actively monitor or keep a 

record of gardens which have been replaced with concrete, tarmac or other hard 
surface driveways and ascertain if permission has been sought and approved for it? 

 
Q.88  COUNCILLOR CAROLYN MOORE 
 To ask the Chief Executive the following: the DCC Biodiversity Plan refers to a number 

of resources, maps and databases that have been completed, including: 
 
• a database and map of the feeding and roosting sites of Light-bellied Brent 

Geese within Dublin City to inform development 
• Hedgerow surveys  
• A contribution to the national Hedgehog Survey 
• The DCC habitat map in 2020 
 
Can links be provided to these resources, so that residents and community groups can 
review and use them to inform their activities around biodiversity protection and 
enhancement? 
 

Q.89  COUNCILLOR CAROLYN MOORE 
To ask the Chief Executive to state how many parking enforcement personnel 
empowered to issue fixed penalty notices for parking on footpaths or in bus / bicycle 
lanes and carrying out enforcement on foot / on bicycles are currently employed or 
operating in the Dublin City Council area; can the manager list the areas these on foot 
/ bicycle enforcement officers are operating in; and can the manager state in tabulated 
form the number of fixed penalty notices that have been issued by enforcement officers 
on foot / on bicycle, vs the number of fixed penalty notices that have been issued by 
enforcement officers in vehicles, with a monthly breakdown over the last 12 months 
(February 2022 to February 2023). 
 

Q.90 COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could investigate what a resident has identified as a 

‘trip hazard’ at (details supplied) 

 
Q.91  COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if there are any plans to extend any of the bike schemes 

as far as (details supplied). 

 
Q.92 COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 
 To ask the Chief Executive in light of the Planning Office response to my question No. 
  67 last month, attached,  if he would direct the Environment & Transportation 

Department. to conduct a future options study on Oscar Traynor Road traffic and the 
feasibility of creating a new vehicular exit from Clonshaugh Industrial Estate, onto 
Clonshaugh Road, or the R139,in order to alleviate current and proposed, future, traffic 
congestion on Oscar Traynor Road. 

 
Q.93 COUNCILLOR PATRICIA ROE 



 To ask the Chief Executive to request Roads Maintenance Department., to install a 
gully at (details supplied) 

 
Q.94  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look into the following housing matter (details supplied)  
 
Q.95 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look at the following housing request (details supplied)  

 
Q.96  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that weed removal be part of their service around 

the bases of trees along Ballyfermot Road particularly along the commercial districts. 
 

Q.97  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to call up along Ballyfermot Road Commercial district and  
 have a look at the huge amount of take-aways which have destroyed the commercial 

hearth of the Community for years I have asked that certain businesses activity be 
restricted without success, the area is I feel dying with the loss of footfall and we need 
to acknowledge we have not helped the situation, I am asking for a retail strategy be 
drawn up and a shop improvement scheme. We now have lots of take-away that are 
shuttered all day only raising the shutters in the evenings. We are due to get a village 
improvement scheme as part of the Bus Connects. 

 
Q.98 COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he is aware of the poor living conditions at (details 

supplied) and to and to address them urgently.  
 

Q.99  COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL 
 To ask the Chief Executive what is the intended use for the former FÁS training 
building on Sheriff Street and if the after school services in the area can be facilitated in any 
plans. Q.100 COUNCILLOR CAT O’DRISCOLL  
 To ask the Chief Executive what regulations are in place for LED lighting in residential 

areas and how the needs of people prone to migraine and other light triggered 
conditions are catered for?  
 

Q.101  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the status of the following DCC owned  
 Properties:  

8 & 10 Ferguson Road 
19 & 21 Connaught Street  
414 North Circular Road 
6 Nelson Street 
 

Q.102  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the College Green plaza project including 

an updated timeline and progress in appointing design team etc.? 
 
 

Q.103 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a breakdown of the amount spent on parks and greening 

initiatives by each LEA? 
 

Q.104  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive what the current number of staff car parking places are,  



 Whether there are any plans and targets in place to reduce that number and what 
strategies are being implemented to support and encourage staff to choose 
alternatives to private cars for commuting? 
 

Q.105 COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the City Council plans to upgrade the 

playing pitch in Marrowbone Lane flat complex. 
 

Q.106  COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm the total number of sites/developments where 

developers are engaging with the City Council to fulfil their obligations of delivering a 
minimum of 5% cultural or arts space. Can the number of sites where engagement is 
ongoing be broken down by Administrative Area? 

 
Q.107  COUNCILLOR DARRAGH MORIARTY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm what support, if any, Dublin City Council or the 

DRHE has offered to the more than 600 asylum seekers who IPAS cannot 
accommodate and who have been left on the street. 600+ is the total number since 
January who have been left un-accommodated, as of 22 March at the time of 
submitting question, it stands at 329 people – is DCC/DRHE providing any assistance, 
if so, what? 

 
Q.108  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give a comprehensive report on our Active Travel 

Programme Section to include an explanation of the type of work they do, what they 
are responsible for and what transport areas they are not responsible for. The report 
to include / list all the projects that are being worked on at the moment in our city, the 
number of staff in Active Travel broken down into roles / responsibilities and the annual 
budget ( 2022 and 2023 ) please. 
 

Q.109  COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive to clarify what member’s discretionary budget can be spent 

on assuming approval by members Council. 
 

Q.110  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a building (details 

supplied) 
 

Q.111  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding road repairs (details 

supplied) 
 
Q.112  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a roundabout (Details
 supplied) 
 
Q.113  COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a scheme (details 

supplied) 
 
Q.114  COUNCILLOR KARL STANLEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on parking enforcement actions taken 

in the last 12 months, including number of fixed penalty notices issued, number of 
vehicles clamped, number of vehicles towed, plus a tabulation of the rationale behind 



each enforcement action (obstructed carriageway, parked in clearway, obstructed 
footpath, non-payment of parking fee etc.). 

 
Q.115  COUNCILLOR KARL STANLEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the plans the council has in respect of 

winterisation of active transport infrastructure, i.e. what capacity is there to grit 
footpaths and cycle paths in the winter months. Which routes will be prioritised, and 
more specifically what plans are in place to keep the flagship C2CC cycle path free of 
ice and leaf mulch in the winter months? 

 
Q.116  COUNCILLOR KARL STANLEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the options that are available to the council to 

allocate active travel funding and resources to the accelerated provision of pedestrian 
crossings (signalled and pelican)? Pedestrian crossings are a key component of active 
travel infrastructure but are not funded from the active travel budget as far as I am 
aware – is that understanding correct? 

 
Q.117 COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a public sewer at 
(details supplied) 

 
Q.118  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding a green area 
at (details supplied) 
 

Q.119  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding road sweeping at 
(details supplied) 

 
Q.120  COUNCILLOR TERENCE FLANAGAN 

To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following regarding Housing 
Developments at (details supplied) 

 
Q.121  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to deal with issues at Malahide road in relation to road 

signs (Details Supplied)  
 
 
 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 


